MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, June 12, 2014
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Kevin Kane (by written proxy), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Eileen Daily (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Patrick O’Hara (for John Danaher), Julia O’Leary (for Peter Brown), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the May 1, 2014 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:47 p.m.  The minutes of the May 1, 2014 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Election of Vice Chair and Executive Subcommittee Members (II)
The election of the vice chair and executive subcommittee members was postponed.
Update on the Right Response CT Network (III)

Ms. LaMotte reported that there was considerable interest from the 16 grantees of the Right Response CT Network in continuing the network at their event on May 6, 2014.  The speaker was Principal Baruti Kafele, an urban public school educator from New Jersey who received very positive reviews from those in attendance.  
Update from the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (IV)
The update on the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact was postponed.
Review of Funds Allocation Sheets (V)
Ms. LaMotte distributed the updated funds allocation sheets and answered members’ questions.  Ms. LaMotte informed the members that monies were available for 2014/2015 to continue the Right Response CT Network for the existing 16 grantees at a lower award amount and to announce a competitive program for new communities to apply for funding.  
Report of the Grants Review Task Group (VI)
Ms. LaMotte distributed the report of the Grants Review Task Group that met on June 2, 2014.  The Grants Review members found that all the applications under the School Attendance Model Kindergarten Program missed required elements of the program announcement such that rank ordering the applications and making selections based on the proposals would not meet the goal of the JJAC, which was to evaluate a cost-efficient model across districts that might improve attendance of kindergarten students.  Since all the applicants would need to make changes to their proposals, it would be necessary to fund all applications or none.  The group recommended offering funding to all applicants if they were interested in making changes to their proposals.  Staff was asked to determine a way to do this fairly given the wide differences in school districts that chose to apply and the number of students they planned to serve.  The Task Group recommended funding at the level requested for applications from the University of Connecticut (to evaluate the School Attendance Model Kindergarten Program at $102,000) and from the sole applicant under the Law-Related Education Program—Civics First, Inc. ($60,000).
In order to evaluate a model kindergarten program that is cost-efficient and serves enough students to show results as well as be fair to large and small districts, staff recommended basing funding decisions on the number of schools to be served by the district with a grant of $4,000 per school up to a maximum of 10 schools per district.  Schools would decide whether to participate or to withdraw their application.  Grant awards would be for the period of August 1, 2014 through June 30, 2015.  
Action on Grant Applications (VII)
The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the School Attendance Model Kindergarten Program. (No abstentions)
Applicant Agency
$ Requested
JJAC Action
1) Ansonia Public Schools

$15,000
Decision to approve funding at $8,000
2) Bridgeport Public Schools
$30,000
Decision to approve funding at $40,000
3) Derby Public Schools

$20,000
Decision to approve funding at $8,000
4) Griswold Public Schools

$30,000
Decision to approve funding at $4,000
5) Hamden Public Schools

$27,555
Decision to approve funding at $32,000
6) Killingly Public Schools

$24,346
Decision to approve funding at $8,000
7) CSD of New Britain

$30,000
Decision to approve funding at $40,000
8) New Haven Public Schools
$30,000
Decision to approve funding at $40,000
9) Norwich Public Schools

$30,000
Decision to approve funding at $28,000
10) Plainfield Public Schools

$17,940
Decision to approve funding at $8,000
11) Thompson Public Schools
$29,847
Decision to approve funding at $4,000
12) Danbury Public Schools

$15,032
Application withdrawn with no response to 

e-mails and no attendance at mandatory meeting.
The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the Evaluation of the School Attendance Model Kindergarten Program. (No abstentions)

Applicant Agency
$ Requested
JJAC Action
University of Connecticut

$102,000
Decision to approve funding at $102,000

The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the Law-Related Education Program. (No abstentions)

Applicant Agency
$ Requested
JJAC Action
Civics First, Inc.


$60,000
Decision to approve funding at $60,000

Update on the Train the Trainer Session of Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police to be held June 5 & 6, 2014 (VIII)
Ms. LaMotte informed the JJAC that the Train the Trainer session for the school curriculum was very successful with 12 experienced trainers and 12 new trainers completing the course.
Action on Right Response CT Network (IX)

The JJAC approved the Right Response CT Network continuation and competitive programs for October 1, 2014 through September 30, 2015 with applications to be due in August and for action at the September meeting.

Other Business (X)
The JJAC approved requesting from OJJDP an extension of nine months to June 30, 2015 for the 2011 Title II Formula Grants Program.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:51 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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